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Glenwood Place Retirement Community 

2907 South Sixth Street 

Marshalltown, Iowa 50158 

Phone: 641-752-8410 Fax: 641-752-8515 

Www.glenwoodplaceal.net 

Professionally managed by 

Senior Housing Management. 

Proud supporter of the Alzheimer’s 

Association of Greater Iowa. 

Here is another update regarding our status with this COVID -19.  Please be sure and follow the protocols 
for visiting your loved ones.  We have the chairs spaced out 6 feet and it is indicated with black tape.  
Please do not move the chairs!   

          Iowa Outdoor Visitation Guidance 6/30/20  

 Iowa SHM may allow outdoor visitation for residents when certain conditions are met. Visita-
tions must be limited to two visitors at a time per resident. The maximum number of residents and visi-
tors in the outdoors space at one time is predicated on the size of the outdoor space. The community 
must ensure that a minimum distancing of six feet is achievable in the outdoor space when determining 
the maximum number of residents and visitors who can simultaneously occupy that outdoor space. The 
community must clearly communicate and enforce social distancing of six feet between the resident and 
all visitors. 

The facility must set the maximum number of visitors allowed in a single day. 

Visitors must schedule an appointment with the facility to visit a resident. The community must prescreen 
visitors via phone with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) symptom checklist not more 
than 24 hours in advance. The facility must also screen visitors on arrival with the SHM symptom screen-
ing checklist and a temperature check. Residents with active COVID-19 infection, either laboratory con-
firmed or symptomatic, are not allowed to participate in outdoor visits. Residents receiving visitors should 
also be screened with the CDC symptom checklist prior to visitor’s arrival. Visitors displaying symptoms 
should not visit the facility. 

Visits must be limited to outdoor areas only. However, they may take place under a canopy 
or tent without walls. Outdoor spaces must have separate ingress and egress which does 
not require the visitor to enter the community building. Visitors must not enter the com-
munity at any time during their visit. For the duration of each visit, the resident and visitor 
must wear a face covering. The facility may set the time duration of each visit. 

The facility should have staff supervision during each visit to ensure the use of face cover-
ings and social distancing. The community may determine whether supervision is continu-
ous or intermittent. 

Residents have been enjoying eating in the dining room on real plates, silverware, cups!  
We will continue to add activities as long as the infection stays out of Glenwood Place.  I 
really appreciate everyone in this community for helping to keep us safe and COVID free.  It 
takes all of us from each and every one of the staff and all of you my residents and family ---
so thank you all! 

For those of you who are missing your loved one –you can join our team here at Glenwood 
Place!  Click on this link and see how this woman was able to see her husband every day! 

 https://www.cbsnews.com/news/wife-dishwasher-job-nursing-home-husband-alzheimers/ 

   Please call me anytime if you have any questions or concerns. 

 
                  Pamela. 

 

Celebrating the Iowa State Fair at Glenwood Place! 

Make sure to check your activities 

calendar for fun, upcoming Fair 

activities. Last year we celebrated 

with fabulous Fair-themed food (lots 

of food on a stick) and drinks. Lisa, 

our Culinary Coordinator, provided 

us with top notch dishes! We also 

had a butter cow sculpting contest, 

games and more. This year will be a 

little different with the protocols that 

need to be follow. We will make sure 

Pamela’s Post 

Coming up in Au-

gust 

 

Music Speaks 

Front Porch Visits 

BINGO 

Iowa State Fair 

Day of Celebra-

tions 

Nail Hut 

Vital Clinic 

Bible Study 

Iowa State Fair 

One Day Celebra-

tion  

In Loving Memory of... 

James L Coulter 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html
https://www.cbsnews.com/news/wife-dishwasher-job-nursing-home-husband-alzheimers/


Betty Christerson……….August 1, 1931 

Bonnie Pappas………….August 3, 1937 

Janet Mead …………..… August 6, 1930 

Doris Hibbs ………….…August 15, 1928 

Sandra Vas………….….August 18, 1940 

Lois Cochran…………...August 20, 1938 

Gary Weede ………….. August 23, 1938 

Pat Schweiger... …….…August 26, 1932 

Bonnie Urhammer…….. August 29, 1942 

 
 

Time to think about Flu Shots 
 
CDC recommends a three-step approach to fighting influenza (flu). The first and most important step is to get a flu vaccina-
tion each year. But if you get the flu, there are prescription antiviral drugs that can treat your illness. Early treatment is espe-
cially important for the elderly, the very young, people with certain chronic health conditions, and pregnant women. Finally, 
everyday preventive actions may slow the spread of germs that cause respiratory (nose, throat, and lungs) illnesses, like flu. 

Here at Glenwood Place, we will be having a Flu vaccine clinic for those of you that want a flu shot. We Highly recommend 
and encourage all of you to get a flu shot!! A date will be determined and we will let you know in advance of times available. 

Welcome Baby Dash 

Brooke & Kipp Tice 

and big sister Vada 

welcome to this 

world their baby boy 

Dash Tice Davis on 

July 1, 2020.  He was 

born at 5:54am 

weight: 8lbs 13oz, 

length 21 inches.  

Meet our Residents 

Bonnie and Loloni 

Bonnie was born in State Center, IA where she lived most of 

her live. She grew up in a family farm in State Center with four 

other siblings. She would help with chores around the farm. 

Bonnie remembers all the fishing trips that they did as a fami-

ly, specially the fishing trip to Canada. She also enjoyed roller-

skating, and swimming. Later in life Bonnie got married, and 

together they raised three children, Lamont, Loloni Lindyn. 

One of Bonnie’s greatest achievements was having her own 

painting and decorating 

business.  

Loloni was born in Marshalltown, IA. She calls State Cen-

ter, IA home, where she was raised and lived most of her 

life. She grew up with two of her siblings, Lamont and 

Lindyn. Her childhood memories consist of fishing trips, 

camping and playing cards. Later in life she met her hus-

band Fred at Mid-Iowa work shop where he worked. She 

become the step-mom of Bambi, Gail, and Penny. Loloni 

worked and Fisher Elementary as a Janitor. She likes to 

listen to country/western music, her favorite singer in 

Johnny Cash. 

You can often find Bonnie and Loloni playing bingo. Say hi 

to them next time you see them.  

Meet our Staff... 

Hello  Glenwood family, as most of you  know my name is Araceli. 

I’ve been with Glenwood for  three and a half years, and I love 

working here. I was born in a small town in Mexico. I lived there  

until I was  11, and then my parent (Guillermo and Maria) decided 

to moved to Marshalltown in  2002. I have 2 siblings (Cesar and 

Lourdes), me being the oldest one.  I  met my husband Francisco in 

2010, we got married in  February  2, 2013. We have two kids, 

Christopher(6) and Camila(2). They keep us busy all the time. I’m 

glad to be part of the Glenwood family.  



Glenwood Place Safety Procedures 

What We Do to Keep You Safe in the Event of a Tornado 

In the event of severe weather in our area, the Glenwood Place staff is responsible in keeping you or your loved one 

safe. On July 19th, at 3:30 in the afternoon, our staff was put to the test when our phones alarmed us of a tornado warn-

ing in Marshall County. There are specific steps our staff takes in ensuring all residents are aware of the warning.  

1. Staff immediately starts notifying every apartment and individual that there is a tornado warning 

2.  Residents have the choice to remain in their apartment or be escorted to the basement or another interior room.  

3. Once a staff member has made contact with the resident and checked apartment, we place the orange door tag on 

the outside of the apartment. This tells other staff that the resident in that apartment has been notified and we have 

communicated that severe weather is coming.  

4. Staff and residents will remain in safe areas until the warning has expired.  

For this tornado, we had ample warning time before the tornado hit. This may not always be the case. Your bathroom is 

the safest place to ride out severe weather. If you do not have time to get to our lower level, sit in your shower until staff 

arrives. We encourage all of you to get a weather radio to keep on at all times. Many of you did not know there was a 

warning, and many said they did not hear the tornado sirens while in the building. To keep yourself safe and help staff be 

efficient in getting you to a safe area in the building, please always try to be aware of the weather. Listen to those radios 

and tv weather reports!   

July 19, 2018 

Marshalltown Tornado  - Two Years Ago 



Marty’s 90th Birthday  

Celebration 

July Recap 

United Way Outing 

 4th of July... 

Grill outs during the Summer 


